
Project Update: September 2018 

Motajica, 2018 
In this latest phase of the project, we have recently been spending a significant 
amount of time researching at a new locality (Motajica). Motajica is of great 
importance due to information we received from hunters concerning recent apparent 
wolf attacks on livestock in the area. However, it is likely that these were in fact carried 
out by jackals. There has yet to be any positive photo documentation confirming either 
wolves or jackals at this locality, thus we decided to research this area and to try to 
detect the presence of one or both species. 

To date, we have yet to record the presence of either species via photo-trapping, 
despite the fact that cameras have been in place and active from the start. However, 
last week, during field activities in the monitored area, we located a dead (shot) jackal 
in proximity to one of the photo traps. 

Dead (shot) jackal at the Motajica Mountain locality 

Notes: coordinates were determined by using Garmin (Etrex, 20) GPS; photos were made by Canon (PowerShot SX400IS) 
photo camera, both provided with the funds from the 1st RSG. 



Regional newspaper 

On 24th September 2018 the regional newspaper "Glas srpske" published an article 
regarding grey wolf activities which we have performed within our projects. The 
article explains which activities were undertaken, who funds them and why projects 
are important for wolves in Bosnia and Herzegovina. Considering the fact that this 
newspaper is amongst the top regional newspapers, we hope that it will have an 
effect on responsible institutions and governments to become more involved in our 
activities, but also to provide information to the public to encourage understanding 
of why the wolf is such an important species. 

Local Web provider 
Local WEB provider also published the web article (http://srbac-rs.com/srpcanka-
dragana-snjegota- kreira-plan-zastite-sivog-vuka-u-bih/) about all activities which we 
perform within our attempts to create a conservation management plan for the grey 
wolf in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
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In September 2018 the International Rufford Small Grants conference was held in Silver Lake, 

Serbia. Organizers and editors selected a photograph from our project for presentation in the 

conference abstract book. This presents an excellent opportunity to further increase public 

attention towards our projects, and consequently to enhance understanding of the importance of 

our research on the grey wolf in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
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